


[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes, NYSCB Executive Board, November 10, 2016
Attendees:  Karen Gourgey, Mary Lou Mendez, Julie Phillipson, Margo Downey, Carl Jacobsen, Mindy Jacobsen, Brian Daniels, Joe Nye, John Bartimole, and Christina Curry. Luis Mendez attended the meeting as a guest.  
Adoption of Agenda:  We are adding Appointments right after Brian’s update.  The agenda has been adopted.
Margo Downey was welcomed to the Executive Board and also welcomed as Secretary of the Board.
Updates from Brian:
There were three open forums:  ACB and NFB state Conventions and another on November 1.  Brian is looking for feedback on Assistive Technology and on LGBTQ matters.  CAP was also discussed.  The ACB forum focused on technology.  The NFB forum focused on acquisition of technology and problems people are having in college.  
This winter, RSA will not require open forums on the State Plan.  We will resume with statewide teleconferences in February, 2018. 
Chancey Fleet advertised the New York City Forum.  Karen talked about the difficulty new people or people being out of the system for a while getting information about their rights, about Appeals, and about the CAP program.  There seems to be a lack of consistency in services and attitudes from the counselors.  People need to know the Commission can refer them to a benefits counselor.
There will be an in-person forum at the NFB convention next year.
Brian welcomed and introduced Assistant Commissioner, Nat Beyer.  He has transformed the way business is conducted.  For example, people are getting their money more quickly.  He is also the Director of the BEP program.  The BEP program is moving down the path to program improvement.  
BEP:  A strong State vendors committee was seated November 1.  The first meeting of the committee will be December 1. 
More people need to be recruited for the BEP program.  Over 75% of the present managers are 50 years or older.     We need to bring exciting opportunities into the 21st century.  The definition of active participation is being revised.  Identifying how New York State is doing compared with other parts of the country is important as well.  
The average BEP income is $40,000 to $50,000 with the median is somewhere around $23,000.
Staff Training:  Staff is required to take Hadley courses and to participate in blindfold exercises.  
14C:  this morning, there was a meeting about 14C.  14C is unacceptable to the New York State Commission for the blind.  The Commission refuses to do business with anyone actively using 14C.  People will be counseled about upward mobility.  Agencies who utilize 14C will be defunded and contracts will be canceled.
APPOINTMENTS:  Brian, Christina, and Karen will meet on December 7 to discuss the Executive Board.  Topics will include:  what will the Board look like?  How diverse will it be and how to make it as diverse as possible.  
Frank Meyer resigned and the same rep that recommended him is moving a person through the system.  
Board members will get a list of appointments and when they are up.  
DIVERSITY:  Christina said that diversity means that people who just lost sight, people from all parts of the state, and not just race.  
Board appointment Structure:  the Board has 15 members.  Nine are directly appointed by the Governor.  Six come from the legislature. The President of the Senate appoints 2 and the Minority Leader appoints one. In the Assembly, the Speaker appoints 2 and the Minority Leader appoints one. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: The Board went into executive session to discuss new candidates for possible appointment to fill vacant board positions.
 Licensure Bill:  Karen Gourgey reminded us that a Licensure Bill was passed by both Houses but was vetoed by the Governor.  The bill will be reintroduced in January or February but a vote won’t take place until May or June.  The board is willing to have a letter drafted to support this bill.  We are interested in seeing the Governor’s veto message.  Carl motioned and Julie seconded that the Board will review the veto message and provides some documentation for our support.  Carl’s original motion was to support the bill.  The motion carried unanimously.
Board’s Status and Establishment of Priorities:  We need to look at what we’ve done, what we haven’t done, what we’d like to do.  There is some frustration concerning what hasn’t happened.  The board is becoming more productive, getting things to happen; people are seeing a bit more what we’re about and what we’re doing.  
Carl mentioned transportation.  He talked about the inability of blind people to get from Point A to Point B in many cases.  Carl supports working on transportation in 2017.  
Infant Screening:  The Lieutenant Governor and members of the Legislature know it’s a priority.  Luis Mendez can help by looking at the infant hearing screening bill and discovering if a vision bill can be modeled after the infant hearing screening bill.  The section of the Public Health Law pertaining to the hearing screening is 250G.  The board agrees that infant vision screening should move forward.  
Office of Aging:  We’ve been invited to join their Committee.  Mindy Jacobsen will be a member of that committee.
Mindy will work on the appointment process.  
State Education Department:  Carena Collura could be a liaison with SED. Brian will intervene on the Board’s behalf.
State Documents in Alternate Formats:  there is a move by the See Write Here Company to sign up persons in the state who would like to receive state documents in alternate formats.  Carl and Brian will be on a conference call with the company.
Could the Appointments Form be made accessible?  Also ask about the Learning Management System.  
Scheduling Calls:  there will be a call in December.
Groups working on issues can schedule calls.
Executive Board Meetings for 2017:  March 17, July 20, November 16.  
State Language Relating to Procurement of Technology:  Mary Lou will look into this.  It was moved that members must attend 2 Albany-based meetings per year.  Carl seconded the motion.  
Action Steps:
There will be a Board conference call in December.
APPOINTMENTS:  Brian, Christina, and Karen will meet on December 7 to discuss the Executive Board.  Topics will include:  what will the Board look like?  How diverse will it be and how to make it as diverse as possible.  
Board members will get a list of appointments and when they are up.
The Board will endeavor to get the Governor’s veto message and will take a look at it.
The Board agrees that infant vision screening should move forward.  Luis Mendez will look at the infant hearing screening to determine if it can be used to create an infant vision screening bill.
Mindy Jacobsen will be a member of the Office on Aging Committee and will work on the appointment process.
The board voted positively on a motion that Board members must attend two meetings in Albany annually.
Meeting adjourned at 2:20.
Respectfully submitted by Margo Downey, Secretary, Executive Board, New York State Commission for the Blind







